
M E E T I N G   M I N U T E S 
 

TOWNSHIP OF OCEAN 
COUNTY OF OCEAN 

REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING 
May 6, 2010 

10:00 AM 
 
 
FLAG SALUTE 
 
 
ROLL CALL:   WETTER X      TREDY X     LACHAWIEC X  
 
 
STATEMENT:  Pursuant to the provisions of the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, 
adequate notice of this meeting was properly provided by sending copies of the Notice of 
Meeting to two newspapers, The Press of Atlantic City and the Asbury Park Press.   The Notice 
was posted at the office of the Township Clerk and on the bulletin board in the Administration 
Building. 
 
 
RESOLUTION 2010-197:  authorizing the Township Committee to retire into Executive 
Session for the purpose of discussing personnel, public safety, contractual, and 
litigation   - PURPOSE:  Personnel, Contractual Matters, Contractual Coastal Urban 
Redevelopers, School Budget, Litigation 
Motion of approval moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy Mayor Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
 
Deputy Mayor Tredy stated Matt Ambrosio is attending this meeting at the Committee’s request to  
explain the single-stream recycling.   
 
Matt Ambrosio, Recycling Coordinator, stated the County is going to single-stream recycling, which  
means the product will be no longer separated.  The object is to make recycling easier for the public.  As  
of April 19, 2010, the County system has gone to single-stream recycling and the County is requiring  
every municipality to follow suit.  All recyclables will be placed in one container and it will be dumped  
into one location on the truck.  The first step is to educate the residents.  The ACUA trucks are ready to  
accept single-stream.  Currently there are two recycle cans:  1. Co-mingled, which is glass, aluminum,  
plastic   2. Fiber, which is cardboard, junk mail, newspapers.   
 
Deputy Mayor Tredy requested Mr. Ambrosio prepare information on single-stream recycling for the next  
Township Committee meeting to inform the public. 
 
Mr. Ambrosio will contact the surrounding municipalities and see how they are handling it.   
 
Mayor Lachawiec inquired if the Townwide Clean Up Day is still going to be held in June. 
 
Mr. Ambrosio stated yes.   
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Mayor Lachawiec requested Township Administrator Breeden send a press release out about the  
Townwide Clean Up Day and single-stream recycling.   
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
Motion to open to the public was moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy Mayor Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
No Public Comment 
 
Motion to close to the public was moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy Mayor 
Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
 
Motion to move into Executive Session was moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy 
Mayor Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
 
OPEN MEETING: 
 
Motion to open meeting was moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy Mayor Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
 
No public. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting was moved by Committeewoman Wetter, seconded by Deputy Mayor Tredy. 
Roll Call:  Wetter: Yes, Tredy: Yes, Lachawiec: Yes 
 
 
 
Signed and Submitted: 
 
 
__________________________________  ______________________ 
Diane B. Ambrosio, RMC    Date 
Township Clerk 
 
 


